WATER DISTRICT NO. 1

Of Midland County
PO Box 320, Sanford, MI 48657 Office Location: 246 E. Price Rd., Midland, MI 48642
Phone: (989) 687-2709 FAX: (989) 687-9145

7/9/2021
Dear customer,

RE: WANTED HOMES TO SAMPLE WATER for Lead and Copper testing.
Water District # 1 of Midland County needs homes meeting specific criteria, to test for lead and
copper in the drinking water. This will be done with no cost to the home owner. Our records

indicate that your home may meet the required criteria.

The home must have copper plumbing installed before July of 1988. Solder used before this date
most likely contained lead.

Samples would need to be drawn from the faucet most used for your drinking water.
The water supplied to that faucet must not be filtered or softened.

Our water, through this type of plumbing, could dissolve lead and copper into the water. That is
why we required to have a sampling pool of homes meeting these criteria.

If your home meets the above criteria, and you would like it to be placed on our sampling list,
please call Water District #1 of Midland County at 989-687-2709 and we will set up an
appointment to review the plumbing and explain the details of sampling.

Participation would be greatly appreciated.

Thank you.

Ron Rose Water Superintendent.
Water District No. 1

Building a better future by providing water 1o its citizens.
“This institution is an equal opportunity provider and employer.



